
Sherando High School Band Boosters Meeting Minutes
12/6/21

President Sam Kilkus X
Vice President Phil Benson X
Treasurer Sandy Smith X
Secretary Christina Witt X
Logistics Brian Henshaw X
Recorder Liz White X
Communications Sandi Cadd X
Member-At-Large Irene Gardner
Member -At-Large Uniforms Catherine Dodrill X
Volunteer Coordinator John Mark Jones X
Drum Line Instructor Jacob Routhier
Advancement Kevin Callanan X
Color Guard Instructor Kayla Wright X
Director Joel Cosner X
Attendees: Adam Stein, Becky Benson, Chris Kilkus

● Welcome – meeting called to order December 6th at 6:49PM

● Treasurer’s Report – Sandy to send

● Old Business
o Shed—Sitting and waiting to be installed on concrete pad versus gravel pad.

Waiting on school decision.
o Alamo Fundraising—Monday Dec 13th. Need to keep marketing.
o Advocacy—School Board meeting 12-7 Chris will be taking comments for

additional needs to the board and presenting. Chris to advocate for the band
program.  Meeting is at 7 pm tomorrow.



o Other? Trailer logo- no one submitted any designs. Sam to email the art teacher to
see if other kids outside of the band would be interested.

New Business

Bingo Night in March – March 26th. Sandy to lead committee for this. Email her if interested in
helping. There will be no kids and will be doing a silent auction.

Guard props—design in place but Chris will have Sandi Cadd send additional dates for helping
to set the remainder up.

Kayla to have a parent help Lisa (guard parent) with communication and needs of the guard 1
week prior to the newsletter going out. She will help to serve as a liaison.

Liz to follow up with Grace to see if we can use Instagram for posting newsletter information.

Important dates-

● Scrip orders due 2nd and 4th Monday – order by the 13th and it will available by Christmas.
● Winter Band Concert 12-9-21
● District Band Auditions 12-11-21—these are being done online and virtual this year. We

have 67 auditions taking place. Kids should have received the link today for the kids to
record and have until Monday Dec 13th to complete.

● Booster Meeting 1-3-21
● Land has been put on the market—
● Did first corporate solicitations last year. Kevin reported that most donors did not attend

the events. Will start earlier this year with solicitations and will be heavy on recognitions
and not invite heavy.

● Percussions Report—deferred Jacob not here
● Guard Report—Kayla reported that they started to build the props. 4 more props need

built. There are 16 members for Winter guard. Team starts learning routine next week.
Camp during winter break. 1st week out will be Feb 5th.

● Director’s Report— fully launched into concert season. Concert assessment prep for
March. Add to newsletter that we are looking for parents that are county employees that
can help chaperone winter events and serve in a supervisory role.

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 PM


